Altar Guild Minutes St. Peter's North Plato January 16, 2021

Attending the meeting were Marilyn Eaves, Pastor Eaves, Christy Petersen, Kathy Pergande, Paul & Darlene Tegtmeier, Cindy Kuschel, Nancy Heine & Dolores Schuring.

Call to Order was issued by Marilyn. The devotion, "Bloom and Grow" written by Katy Gifford, Falls City, Nebraska and published by LWML, 2015 was read.

A reading from the Altar Guild book on Lent and the seasons of the year was read.

As this was our first meeting, there were no minutes to read and there was no old business to discuss.

The altar guild schedule was passed around for updates. No volunteer for taking minutes, so Marilyn agreed to record the minutes for now. The altar guild duties were gone over and discussed. Pastor said that a cruet would be ordered to replace the flagon for saving leftover wine instead of pouring out the unused wine. The parament colors will remain the color of the day for funerals.

It was discussed to not use artificial flowers anymore if no one signs up for weekly flowers as the Altar Guild Manual explains why we don't use artificial flowers.

It was also discussed to put Nancy Miller's phone number and the flower shop name and phone number on the bulletin board in the Sacristy for times we have questions.

Marilyn will find out who orders or buys wine, wafers, individual cups and oil for candles when needed. Please let her know if you notice we are low.

The next meeting will be announced.

We closed with the Lord's Prayer.

Marilyn Eaves 701-340-8323 St. Peter's Evangelical Lutheran Church North Plato Hampshire, IL 60140